MCHIII - CREDAÎ

S. S. Hussain LAS. (Fx) Chief Executive Officer

Ref. No. MCHI/CEO/13-14/179

August 21, 2013

To, Shri Nainesh Shah Hon. Secretary MCHI-CREDAI

Dear Shri Nainesh

It was really a very pleasant "MEETHA SURPRISE" to receive your Congratulatory letter just now!

Thank you so much for this nice gesture and your heartfelt feelings on the successful efforts of our team for arranging and organizing the important AGM of MCHI-CREDAI. It is very rare that the officers and heads, as in government, really appreciate the hard work and efforts put in by the officials and the staff for any such event.

I really appreciate and understand that AGM is one of the most important events in our activities through the year and portraying efforts and issues taken up and the works done by the office bearers, President, Secretary and its core committee members has to be put up decently.

It was really heartening, when the senior office bearers like Past Presidents and other unit heads and members met us at the venue that day itself and appreciated the way the function went off smoothly with the arrangements of a very higher standard. It is always a team effort and the encouragement and positive understanding from the top percolates down and pep up the staff to put in their best for achieving the desired result, expected by our heads.

I was personally happy to see that our first function, after I came here, was a grand success and this inspires us to go for the higher stars of achieving things. I thank you once again for this gesture and your congratulatory letter. This would further encourage our colleagues to put in their best step forward.

Lik bist, personal segerds, Yours Oinconly

S. S. Hussain